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October Newsletter  

Welcome to the October Newsletter. 

Winter has most definitely arrived, and apparently with a 
vengeance!!  One day it was a lovely 17 degrees, and 
before we knew it temperatures were down to around 
5τcertainly a shock to the system! 

IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ Ǝƻǘ 
ƻǳǊ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ƪƛǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǎ ǿŀǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŘǊȅΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ 
forget that the winter is cross country season as wellτ
ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǊŀŎŜǎ ƛǘΩǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǿƻǊǘƘ ƘŜŀŘƛƴƎ 
off the paths at weekends to take in some more uneven 
surfaces. 

Lƴ ŎŀǎŜ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿτLΩǾŜ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ 
up my position as newsletter editor as the year comes to 
ŀƴ ŜƴŘΦ IŀǾƛƴƎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ōǳǎȅ ȅŜŀǊΣ LΩǾŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜŘ 
to make time to sit down and put the newsletter together 
ŀǘ ǘƛƳŜǎ όƘŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘŜƭŀȅŜŘ ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎύΦ LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ 
really a big commitment (1-2 hours per month at most), 
ōǳǘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ǎƻ 
ǿƘŜƴ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǊ ŀǿŀȅ ŀǘ ŀƴ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ 
LΩƳ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ƻŦŦ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΦ LΩǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ 
some interest in taking on the postτthis will be 
ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ !DaΦ 

Speaking of which, the AGM is to be held on Tuesday 6th 
December at 6:30. Mark recently sent out an E-mail with 
ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΣ ǎƻ ŘƻǳōƭŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƴƻǘ ǎŜŜƴ ƛǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜ 
ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ƛǘΗ 

Finally, I must add my own thanks to Mark, and to the 
members (especially Richard Daniells who takes the time 
to go through the parkrun data for us!) that regularly 
ǎǳōƳƛǘ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ Lǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ 
an existence without youτI only pull it all together! 

 

Glenn  

tƻƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŜŜǘΧΦΦ 
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A BRIEF STATEMENT FROM THE COMMITTEE OF SAINTS & SINNERS 
Following on from our statement earlier this month from the committee, some of you will be aware that false statements and 
derogatory comments about your club have been posted by a certain individual and his Facebook friends, who have just set up a 
rival club of their own behind your backs. 
 
Many of you have approached committee members to express your shock and surprise at this behaviour and we share your 
concerns. Even more so since your membership and training fees paid for the training of some of those involved - training which 
they claimed was for your benefit. 
 
¦ƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŦǊŀƛƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎƻǎǎƛǇΣ ǊǳƳƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ άǘǊƻƭƭǎέ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜΣ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳΣ ǿŜ 
just want to get on with our running. Our mission is to help you, our members, to enjoy your sport and achieve your goals: 
ƧǳŘƎƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇƭŜŘƎŜǎ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƭŀǊƎŜƭȅ ŀŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƛƳ - although there will 
always be room for improvement. 
 
As a reminder to all our members, Saints & Sinners have had a phenomenal year capped off on Sunday 6th November where 50+ 
runners donned their club colours to run the Gunpowder Trot in the Horsham league race of the WSFRL, were as a club we 
finished second on the day and third overall for the season. This is a huge improvement where we finished in 7th place in 2015. 
As an additional boost to the club, our fantastic crop of juniors finished the season in 4th place also improving on a 7th place 
finish in 2015. 
 
As a club and a committee we would like to take this opportunity to say a huge well done to every single runner who 
represented our club throughout the year. It doesn't seem like enough but with exciting plans for 2017, we will aim to build on 
our fantastic success. We would also like to focus on the many successes of our loyal and tremendous members who have ticked 
off many goals this year: 
 
~ running their first 5k and then going beyond that to smash a 10k in style 
~ running and completing their first half and full marathons 
~ taking on an ultra marathon and many more in addition 
 
²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŀǎǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƛǎ ƛƴ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎƘŀǇŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŀǎ ǳǎǳŀƭ ŀǘ {ŀƛƴǘǎ ϧ {ƛƴƴŜǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŦŀŎǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ been 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƛƴ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊǎΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ ǊŜǎǘŀǘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŀǘΥ 
 
- membership has grown this year by at least 40%, and we are continuing to recruit 
- our provision this year at beginner and improver levels has been second-to-none, as shown by the huge success of our Learn to 
Run courses and the number of former trainees now tackling 10k and even half marathon races 
- we have funded training for 5 new run leaders 
- those attending training sessions are hugely enthusiastic and committed, and the turnout is outstanding for a club of our size 
- the club has gained its first two England Athletics coaches with three more to come 
- we were the first of 2 clubs in the country to be selected for the EA Club Run initiative 
- our local Run Together rep has recommended that we apply to EA for an achievement award 
- our Tilgate 5 race received enthusiastic praise from participating clubs in the WSFRL, and we have advanced from 6th to 3rd 
place in the League. 
 
Finally, as a club and a committee, we would like to thank all our active members for supporting us and achieving such amazing 
success, and to continually assure you of our determination to help runners of all abilities to not just realise their dreams but to 
reach them and go even further. 
 
Looking forward to a massive and successful 2017 for Saints & Sinners.  
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GUNPOWDER TROT: A MAGNIFICENT END TO A GREAT SEASON (Mark Smee) 

Following a blip in our fortunes at the Steepdown Challenge a week earlier, where we slipped to 5th place after a long run of 
3rds (not so serious as to cost us our 3rd place overall in the WSFRL rankings), the S&S troops rallied yesterday and we finished 
the season with a massive turnout and brilliant running by all, achieving a result which I believe is our best of the season. The 
ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ Ŏƭǳō ǿƘƛŎƘ ƭŀŎƪǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ άōƛƎ Ǝǳƴǎέ ƻŦ ǊƛǾŀƭǎ ƭƛƪŜ [ŜǿŜǎΣ .ǳǊƎŜǎǎ Iƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ IƻǊǎƘŀƳ WƻƎƎŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜƛȊŜ нƴŘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛn the 
last race of the year, when you would expect fatigue and flagging enthusiasm to take their toll, is a fantastic tribute to the 
passion and dedication of you, our wonderful, loyal membership. Thank you all, from the bottom of my heart, for your 
magnificent support in 2016. 

So, for the first time, I believe, we pushed Burgess Hill down to 3rd place, with 83 out of a possible 85 max points, despite 
missing Ben Stock from our lineup. As ever, it was our strong female runners who assured our success, with Amelia Brown (4th 
ŦŜƳŀƭŜύΣ !ƴƴŜ aŀǘǘƘŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊŀ [ŀǿ ŀƭƭ ǎŎƻǊƛƴƎ млΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ Ψ{ŜǊƎŜŀƴǘΩ Wŀǎƻƴ IŀǊǊƻƭŘ όрǘƘ ƳŀƭŜ ϧ рǘƘ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭύ ǘƻƻƪ мл ŀƴŘ WŀƳŜǎ 
Tombs and Wayne Kingsnorth 9 each. Great running, all! 

Our turnout of 52 was by far the biggest of all the clubs taking part, with the closest being Burgess Hill on 40. We also shared 
with Burgess Hill the distinction of having the greatest number of runners competing in all 17 races this season: certificates 
honouring the achievement were presented to Richard Daniells, Bobby Shepard, Jason Harrold, Nick Baker and Mark Smee. 

We were honoured to have the support of founder-member Brian Purnell, whose illness is preventing him from running but was 
ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŜǊ ǳǎ ƘƻƳŜΥ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘΣ .ǊƛŀƴΦ !ƴŘ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƴƻŘ ǘƻ !ƳŜƭƛŀ .ǊƻǿƴΣ WƻŘȅ 
Blunt, Cara Law, Anne Matthews, Dave Penfold and James Tombs, who were caning themselves at lunchtime the previous day in 
the Priory Park XC Relays but still turned out and pushed themselves to the max. Thanks for your dedication, guys. 

The speedy runners earn big blocks of points for their placings, but they would be nowhere without the attendance points 
ƎŀǊƴŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΦ LΩǾŜ ǘǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀǘ ²{wC[ ǊŀŎŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ our 
runners, no matter what their pace, know how much I appreciate their efforts and dedication. An awards evening is being 
planned for January, once Christmas and the pressures of the lead-up are out of the way, giving us an opportunity to honour 
runners of all abilities who have made a significant contribution or achieved conspicuous success in the League this season. 

The consensus seemed to be that it was a great course and a very well organised race, so well done to Horsham Joggers for 
laying on such a cracking event to end the season. Thanks also to Hilda the Cow, whom I believe you will all have seen in the race 
photos. She was not merely photobombing, but acted as a pacer for Fiona Clifton, Bridgette Russo, Miranda Attwater and others 
for the first mile, and would probably have continued to do so were it not for the timely intervention of a course marshal. He 
bravely shut the farm gate he was manning on Hilda as she thundered towards him, thus depriving us of the interesting 
spectacle of the lead runners coming back up the narrow Lovers Lane just as Hilda charged down it. 

Once again, a heartfelt thank you to everyone who has supported team S&S in the WSFRL this season, assuring us of our 
remarkable 3rd place and making every race a joy to attend with your sterling efforts, good cheer and caring support for each 
other. Next year will bring new challenges in the Sussex Grand Prix, but Fun Run dedicatees can rest assured that our 
commitment to the WSFRL will be as strong as ever, with the aim of maintaining or even bettering our standing against the 
strong competition at the top. 

 

RUNNER OF THE MONTH (Mark Smee) 

Is it a bird? Is it a plane?? Is it...Superman?!?! No, that blur of 
yellow streaking across the finish line, faster than a speeding 
bullet, is a woman who doesn't have her head in the clouds like 
those guys. She's absolutely down-to-earth, warm-hearted and 
utterly charming, supportive of all our members and brimming 
with enthusiasm for club races, no matter what the terrain or 
distance. Her consistent max scores and top 3 placings in WSFRL 
races have been a key factor in boosting us from 6th to 3rd 
place this year, and she's now turning her attention to the 
Sussex County XC League, with excellent results. Ladies and 
Gentlemen, our Runner of the Month for October is the Pocket 
Rocket from Pound Hill.... Amelia Brown!!  
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Sunday Distance Building Runs (Alex Wakefield) 
We've now started our regular Sunday distance building runs, for those who are working towards a long distance running goal 
over the next few months into Spring 2017.  Alex Wakefield and Richard Bryant will be coordinating these, as they build from 10k 
toward marathon distance. 
 
To assist some of our newer runners, and those returning to it, the distance will build gently from 10k toward half marathon 
distance by year end. All paces will be catered for, and we hope that some more experienced runners will join us as we build up 
our endurance. 
 
For the next few weeks at least, we will be using Worth Way but as we progress, we will look to try and mix things up a bit.  Keep 
an eye on Facebook for weekly updates but for now, we will start at 1000hrs for a warm up, leaving at 1010hrs.  As the distance 
builds, the start will be earlier. 
 
If you want to join us, we will meet outside St Nicholas's Church, Church Road, Worth, RH10 7RT every Sunday from now.  

 

Double Cause for Celebration for Local Running Club (Press Release) 

Crawley Saints & Sinners Running Club received a double portion of good news this week when they were informed by Active 
Sussex that both their club and their coach have been nominated for awards in the Sussex Sports Awards 2016. 

The Crawley based running club have been nominated for Club of the Year whilst their coach and chairman, Mark Smee, has 
been nominated as Coach of the Year. The club, together with coach and members could be the toast of the ceremony this year 
at the Sussex Sports Awards at the Grand Hotel in Brighton on the evening of Friday 25th November where five-time Olympian, 
Wƻ tŀǾŜȅ a.9 ŀƴŘ ../ {ǳǎǎŜȄΩǎ 5ŀƴƴȅ tƛƪŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ƙƻǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎΦ 

The nominations top off what has already been a fantastic year for the Crawley club where they have seen their membership 
increase by 40%, coinciding with their tremendous performances both in the senior and junior races in the West Sussex Fun Run 
League (WSFRL), where they currently sit in third place. Add to this the consistently high attendance at their weekly training 
sessions and it is easy to understand why they have been nominated for the award. 

The club are quick to point out there is no secret to their success other than the hard work and determination of their coach, 
Mark Smee who continually works to ensure they have challenging training sessions as well as helping them with preparation, 
getting the very best out of each runner for upcoming events such as races and league events. 

Crawley Saints & Sinners is always keen to attract more runners to its training sessions, which are suitable for all abilities. They 
meet in the Tilgate main car park on Mondays and at Oriel High School on Wednesdays at 6.45pm. Newcomers are very 
ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǿƘȅ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō Ŏŀƭƭǎ ƛǘǎŜƭŦ άǘƘŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭƛŜǎǘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ Ŏƭǳō ƛƴ {ǳǎǎŜȄΦέ 
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Putney & Fulham Half Marathon (Nina Williams) 

Rob Kernaghan and I recently did this race for the second time and it certainly won't be the last.  

Unfortunately before the start, we got a good soaking as the rain lashed down, runners were huddled in doorways trying to keep 
dry and not a lot of warming up was going on.  After a couple of miles the rain subsided and it ended up being a pleasantly mild 
morning.  The race started and finished at Barn Elms Sports Centre with a piper cheerfully playing away at the start.  The route 
consisted of tow paths, and crossing both Putney Bridge and Hammersmith Bridge.  With splendid river views, there was always 
something interesting to look at,  Goodies at the end were a medal, a couple of choccy bars, a banana, crisps and an orange 
drink.  Rob completed it in 1:44:25 and I got round in 2:11:15.  For those looking for a low-key, scenic half marathon, this 
certainly is one to do, as there were just under 300 runners. 

 

Inaugral Disneyland Paris half marathon (Vanessa Harrold) 

I first heard about the Disneyland half marathon from a parkrun friend about a year and a half ago. It was advertised for interest 
only to see if enough runners would be interested. Silly question really! Disney- of course for most people, runners or not! 
Luckily my friend nominated herself to take on the task of sorting everything out, which turned out to be good for me! The 
company were supposed to be organising everything from the travel to the accommodation and the race itself. My friend 
however seemed to be doing more of it herself, as I received many text messages asking questions, as the company were going 
through her for everything, even though they had my contact details! Even the week before we had not known how we were 
getting there! 

We travelled over to Paris early Saturday morning via the Eurostar. By the time we arrived, it was a quick check in to the hotel 
and then on to collect the race numbers. We spent the evening looking around part of the resort, and enjoying the Wild West 
Show. Then it was off to bed for an early night, as it was a very early start in the morning. 

The starting pens were lining up for a 7am start- it was cold and dark still, so rather different to what we are used to! Standing 
around in the pens I caught sight of two ladies from Worthing Striders who I recognised from the league races so we exchanged 
the usual line of ' fancy seeing you here!'.  

We finally crossed the start line rather cold at 8am! The first few miles the course took us around the various parts of Euro 
Disney catching the sights and characters. I carried my camera with me, so stopped frequently to snap up the surroundings as I 
had never been there before. To myself and many around me it was more of a social run/walk rather than a race. You could 
queue up to have your photo taken with the characters which obviously took some time! 

After the first few miles, we were then guided out of the park and on to the surrounding streets. Unfortunately there was not 
much support from spectators, but there were various bands playing and a few water stations around too.  

The last 3 miles we were once again in the park to be greeted by lots of clapping and shouting from everyone around. 
The finish line was heading towards a quieter part of the park, as it was now open to the public so Disney wanted to keep the 
walkways clear.  

As normal for many races, there 
was lots of music and noise 
around the finish area and we 
were also greeted by Pluto and 
Goofy. Medals were handed out, 
which are bigger than anything I 
have ever received before!  

Of course, being an early start 
meant we had loads of time left in 
the day, to shower, change and 
head out back in to the park. As 
part of the package we had free 
entry in to all areas of the park 
and free passes to all the rides. 
Would I go again? Yes, but maybe 
go a day or two earlier to save 
rushing around- and there are 
other races held on the Saturday 
which you can join in too! 
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Titsey Trail 10K (Clare Hall) 

Organised by Oxted Runners, the race is a single-lap run through the lovely woodlands of Limpsfield Common and the High Chart 
of Surrey and Kent. Most of the land is owned by the the Titsey Estate or National Trust. The course is almost entirely off-road 
along tracks, footpaths and bridleways, with a brief stretch along a country lane. The course is stunning, with a good mix of 
surfaces. Thankfully dry when I ran it. 

This is a highly recommended, well organised, friendly event with a massively impressive cake stall in the village hall at the end! 
CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ōƭƛƴƎΣ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜǊǎ ƳŜŘŘƭŜΣ ǇƭǳǎΣ ŀ ōƻǘǘƭŜ ƻŦ ōŜŜǊΦ ²ŜƭƭΣ Ǉƻǎǘ ǊŀŎŜ ƘȅŘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΧΧΦ 

TCS Amsterdam Half Marathon (Clare Hall) 

¢ƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ Ŧƻƭƪ ƻŦ !ƳǎǘŜǊŘŀƳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŝŀǎȅ ƻǇǘƛƻƴΗ ! ǿƘƻƭŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ Wƻ CƛǾŜŀǎƘ ŀƴŘ 
myself decided to tackle the Half Marathon which rounded off the schedule on the Sunday (a day which also included an 8K and 
a Marathon). 

¢ƘŜ IŀƭŦ aŀǊŀǘƘƻƴ ƪƛŎƪŜŘ ƻŦŦ ŀǘ ŀƴ ǳƴǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ƭŀǘŜ мΥнлǇƳ όǿŜƭƭΣ ол Ƴƛƴǎ ƭŀǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨƭŜǎǎ ǎǇŜŜŘȅΩ ǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ Ȋones), 
4 hours after the Marathon start. The course meanders around the outskirts of Amsterdam so the first half is a little uninspiring 
but the later miles are more impressive with a grandstand finish in the Olympic stadium. 

The crowds were out in force so lots of support. Good going given there had been a whole weekend of events. 

Overall it was a great event and I even managed to cope with the distance markers in kilometres. A couple of negatives, the 
water stations, while plentiful, were chaotic, as was the finishing area. That aside, a great atmosphere and an easy option for 
those of you who fancy tackling a race abroad. 

Mud Monsters (Sarah Thomas) 
I signed up for this run because it looked fun, it didn't fail in that aspect and we had such an amazing day. What I hadn't 
expected was how mentally and physically challenging it would be. Excitement was rife as myself, Maria, Sue, Nick, Michele, 
CǊŀƴƪ ŀƴŘ CǊŀƴƪΩǎ ǎƻƴǎ ƳŜǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƭƛƴŜΦ !ƭƭ ōǊƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ōǊƛƎƘǘ ǊŜŘ ²ƻƴŘŜǊ ²ƻƳŀƴ ǘ ǎƘƛǊǘǎ όǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ 
anyway !!!!), and Nick had his very aptly titled 'Mr Motivator' t shirt. I hadn't realised just how muddy I was about to get.  

There were 65 obstacles in the 10k run. I hadn't realised how tiring the obstacles would be, using muscles I didn't even know I 
had. It didn't start well, it took me about 4 attempts before I successfully launched myself head first over the first hay bale. I 
wanted mud, and that I got! At some points we were up to our chests in mud and water. It was lovely that we all worked as a 
team, helping each other up slippery slopes and out of mud.  

A special mention has to go to Nick, who really got us girls through it. He stayed behind with us the whole way, taking 4 hours to 
do a course that he could probably have done in a quarter of the time by himself. He even let me put my foot on his shoulder to 
hoist me over an 8 foot wall, with me saying 'but I can't as I weigh too much!!", undeterred he got me over the wall. I can safely 
say that I have never been man handled as much as I was that day.  

The only bit I struggled with was when I actually got stuck in some boggy mud up to my waist. I literally couldn't move my legs, 
the laughter suddenly turned to a little bit of panic when I realised how stuck I really was. I had Nick pulling one leg, an unknown 
male pulling the other and Frank pulling my arms. My friends have since joked that I wasn't really stuck and just wanted to be 
handled by all those men, but I can assure you 
all I really was stuck.....honestly!!!!  

I did make the mistake of taking a teeny tiny 
hand towel to dry myself with afterwards, you 
could really tell I was a newbie at this kind of 
thing. Maria was my saviour and lent me her 
towel to get changed under, next time I'm 
taking the biggest, warmest towel I've got.  

When I got home I was covered in more 
bruises that I can count, so were Maria and 
some of the others. I was shattered but on 
such an adrenaline high. Running through the 
finish line holding hands as a group was such 
an amazing feeling. It really was fantastic, who 
wants to join us next year? 
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East Grinstead 10k (Bobby Shepard) 

This was my first official 10k in 2015 and I enjoyed it so much, I went back this year!  

¢ƘŜ ǊŀŎŜ ǿŀǎ ǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ άƳŀǊƪŜǊέ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ р-10k group who had been working so hard and all smashed this in their own way. 
It was also another excuse for some bling and a t-shirt ~ never miss an opportunity to grab those ~ as well as a training run with 
James and Miranda before Downlink.  

The conditions were great with no rain and temperatures just right for a nice run. Registration was busy as we arrived with the 
hall packed (mostly with Saints & Sinners, been though no official group picture!), we grabbed our numbers and made our way 
to the start line chatting and catching-up with others. The race had a great turnout and the atmosphere was friendly with inter-
club banter going on as always. It does create a bit of a false hope as you run past the field where you eventually allowing you to 
see those faster runners already crossing the line and drinking tea / coffee and eating cake! Otherwise a great run with a nice 
route and course.  

We started with a gentle easy pace and felt good as we ran through the first 3k or so. So good in fact, I left James and Miranda 
and hared off into the distance like the medals were going out of fashion! I did apologise to James and Miranda later but did 
manage to catch-up with Carole Mills around the 5k mark and we managed to run and finish together. This was one of those 
races and one of those days where everything came together and felt good resulting in a brilliant personal run and certainly one 
I would both do again and recommend to everyone.  

It was so pleasing to see hordes of yellow tops come through as Saints & Sinners started making their way around the field to hit 
the final straight coming into the finish line. The noise and encouragement was fantastic and seeing the smiles as they collected 
their medal and t-shirt made it worthwhile.  

Looking forward to this again next year! 

East Grinstead 10k (Sarah Thomas) 

This was to be my first official 10k run. I was really pleased to have got to this milestone, thanks to the support of everyone at 
Saints and Sinners, but having only achieved 10k twice before in training I was very nervous. Butterflies started almost as soon as 
we arrived, as did the constant feeling that I need to go for 'one last wee', judging by the queue at the ladies I'm not the only one 
who goes for a wee about 6 times in the 30 mins before a race!! Fortunately, there were loads of other Saints and Sinners there, 
with a few of us having this as our first 10k run, so I was in good company. It was, so far, one on my favourite runs. The route 
was mainly flat (hoorah!!), with lots of people along the way giving encouragement. There was only one hill at the very end, 
which I had been pre warned about, but it wasn't too bad. I approached the end of the run completely worn out but wanting to 
give one last push for a nice sprint finish (always my favourite part of a race), as I approached the finish line I was chatting to a 
lovely gentleman (I'm not sure how I managed to chat and run at this point!!) who proudly told me he was 78 years old. After 
acknowledging how amazing that was that he was running a 10k at that age, I suddenly got all competitive, and I'm ashamed to 
say my immediate thought was 'I can't be beaten by a 78 year old', so I set off on a massive sprint to the finish line. I was 
disappointed I didn't get a sub 60 minutes, but was pleased that I'd done it. It was a well organised event, with our finish times 
printed out within minutes of finishing which was nice. I'm definitely signing up next year.   

East Grinstead 10k (Sam Slade) 

25th September 2016, at 9.00 am i was standing in East Grinstead waiting to start my first 10k race OMG what was i thinking... 
How am i going to get through this ? I mean I'd only just managed to get to 5k in July.... 

Well what can i say ,except ' I did it' It was an amazing experience to run 10k ' all the way may i add" lol..... 

But i really don't think i would have done in without the help and support of saints and sinners. From start to finish East 
Grinstead 10k changed the way i feel about how running should be, I always assumed running was about speed, NO its about 
just running and doing it.... Well that's me Not Speedy Just A Runner....  



  

8 

 

October - Running bug strikes (Carolyn Mynott) 
October was by far the busiest month for running I've ever had.  I'd booked (probably foolishly) 
four races on consecutive Sundays. The first was an opportunity to be involved in the 401 
Challenge. I couldn't join Ben when he ran with Saints earlier in the year, so I signed up for my 
first ever virtual race. I opted for the shortest distance available - 10k - as I was still nursing a 
slight calf injury. Despite the good cause, the run itself was somewhat uninspiring. I ran around 
Handcross and Pease Pottage, grateful that my calf behaved and no other aches and pains 
developed. 
 
My second race was the Bright 10. I grabbed a lift with Sue (thanks) and we drove into Brighton 
in what appeared to be a monsoon and hurricane. We both stayed in the car until the last 
minute, braving the elements before sheltering in the bag drop tent. Then a minor miracle 
happened - the rain stopped completely and the wind even eased. Unfortunately that's where 
my luck ended. I had, what can only be described as a bad run. I felt tired from the start, never 
settled into a rhythm and walked on more occasions than I'd planned to. I finished, shattered, in 
1.51.04. On the plus side, the medal was impressive (it's all about the bling). 
 
Race number three was the Great 
South Run. I'd heard nothing but 

positives about this one and it certainly lived up to the hype. 
Amazing crowds, great (flat!) route, and a tail wind to boot. In direct 
contrast to Brighton, I had probably the best run of my life.  Not in 
terms of speed, but just how I felt. This was the first time I'd run ten 
miles without stopping (despite REALLY wanting to at mile 9!). I was 
cheered on around the entire route - the people of Portsmouth 
have really taken this race to heart (I'd probably just moan about 
the road closures). I finished six minutes quicker than Brighton and 
even had a free post race massage. Thanks to Maria for driving. 

 
 

 

The final race was my biggest challenge to date : my first half marathon. 
Thanks to my earlier calf injury, training had definitely not gone to plan 
(does it ever?). I decided to give it a go anyway. Although I wanted a finish 
time of around 2 1/2 hours, my main objectives were to finish and enjoy 
the experience. The River Thames half starts and finishes at Walton 
Bridge and promised to be picturesque and, most importantly, flat. I had 
the added incentive of knowing the medal doubled up as a bottle 
opener.  These people clearly knew how to motivate me. Aside from early 
fog, conditions were perfect. The first 9 miles passed without incident, 
but then I started to tire. At 10.5 miles I had to run past the finish and 
away up the towpath, whilst watching lots of fit people with happy grins 

complete their race in impressive times. I still had almost 
three miles to go and was now running further than I'd 
ever attempted. The last two miles were very tough. My 
pace dropped considerably, but I was determined to get 
that 2.30 finish time. For reasons unknown I even managed a 
sprint finish (?!?!). My chip time read 2.26.29. Can't 
complain at that for a first attempt. I was also so nervous I 
actually got no sleep at all the night before! All things 
considered, I'm happy with the time. 
 
Now time for a break. And by that I mean a LSR every 
Sunday, Brooks 10k and club training. Sort of a break. Ish.  


